Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.



LEGROS - I'm sure Mom and Dad thought that I'd never get here, but I surprised them both!! Early Tuesday morning on December 17, I "Jacob Michael Joseph" weighed in at a healthy 6 lbs. and 13 oz. The staff at the Valleyfield hospital took real good care of me and Mom. Now I'm looking forward to meeting all my new family and friends, I know my Mom, Céline is very happy because I will always share my birthday with hers and my Dad, Marc will only ever have one date to remember! Aren't I a considerate little man?

ZELDENRUST-BLAIR
- Wesley and Chris
announce the safe
arrival of their second
daughter, Holly Ann,
born in Malone, N.Y. on
December 17, 1996. A sister for Kiersten.
Everyone will be home
for Christmas.

BORN

RANKIN - Jamie and Heidi are happy to announce the birth of their daughter Kendall Christine on Sunday, December 1, 1996, December 1, 1996, weighing 8 lbs. Kendall's arrival brought great excitement to her siblings Hallie, 3 years and Kellan, 22 months. Grandparents are Sandra and Art Rankin of Huntingdon and Longin and Ellie Burzycki of Arkport,

MEMORIAM

LOWDEN, Allan

On December 25, 1991 God took you home to be with him. Each day you are missed, loved and remembered in a special way.

Your loving family

DIED

WESTERIK, Sjoukje -In her 84th year on December 14, 1996. Beloved wife of 65 years Henrik Westerik. Mother the late Zeldenrust, Johanna Hendrik, George and Jan. Cherished Oma to Brian, Dianne, Sharon, Wesley, Wendy, Mark, Tia, Matthew, Eric, Amanda, Connor and Robin. Great Oma to Beth, Jason, Sherie, Becky, Sarah, Kiersten, Holly Kiesha. and Funeral service was in Burlington, Ont. December 17, 1996. She will be sadly missed by all.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Jim Gillies would like to thank friends and neighbours for their expressions of sympathy and thoughtful donations of food at the time of his death. Thank you also to the kind, compassionate Doctors and Nurses of the Barrie Memorial and Valleyfield hospitals. Everything was deeply appreciated and shall not be forgotten.

Audrey & family

At this blessed and joyous time, my thoughts go back to events of the past year. I remember all who helped me in many different ways through a difficult period. Thanks to all for cards, letters, phone calls and visits, and many other acts of kindness. God bless and a joyous new year to all.

Madge Smellie